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                                 Registered Charity No. 513784

Minutes of the meeting held on 26th August 2014

Present

Gerald Arstall; Tony Bostock; Paul Collins;Damian Edwardson; Helena Edwardson; Chris Horridge; Barry King;;Jim Maloney; Veronica Maloney; Carole Miles;Sheila Milnes;Pam Powell; Adrian Speakman; Ira Whiteley; John Whiteley; Marlaine Whitham. Jane Lawrence-Wood.

Apologies

Mike Crosby;  Lorna Ellis; Andrew Moakes; Carol Moakes; Izzy Morris; Dorothy Nightingale.
Welcome and introductions 
Helena Edwardson talked about her fortnightly art classes in the library.

As a teacher and freelance artist Helena is a volunteer and there is no commitment or charge to attend a session. Equipment is provided. As “Shevington and District Art Group” once a constitution is in place the group will be able to apply for funding streams to pay for equipment etc. Numbers have grown with a wide age range. Sessions have included  pencil work, observational drawing, pen and ink, charcoal and water colours, and run from 10.15 until 12. Helena hopes to hold an exhibition next year on an informal basis. Ideas are welcomed for future sessions. Art appreciation was one suggestion.
Minutes of June meeting

Proposed; Jim Maloney,seconded; Eileen Longmore.

 The minutes were signed as a true record.

Matters Arising
John thanked Nadine for the money raised for the YC when she took part in the  Co-op Bank triathlon at the end of June.

Jim spoke about WAND; Wigan Area Network Development. A speaker will attend the October meeting to talk about identifying all voluntary bodies over the coming year to include in a directory.
Tony thanked the CA for support with fundraising.

Treasurers update
Jim gave details of the accounts (available on request) An account has just been opened with Unify credit union  with money raised from the sample clothing sale on Fete day. Thanks to Elaine Hooley for providing the samples.
District Councillors

Damian said that having a “Meet the councillors” stall at the fete for the first time had been very useful and enjoyable.

Childrens art sessions had been held at the library over a five day period with a WW1 theme. The community poppy mosaic will be displayed outside the library. The “Heart of Wigan” was launched last week, covering first aid, lifestyle changes and engaging with wider groups.Contact;- healthchampions@wigan.gov.uk
Or Damian (see below) to sign up for  free two and a half hour basic life-saving skills training course. Poster in library porch window.

Paul Collins said that road resurfacing had been completed in Standish Lower Ground, and on Shevington Lane and Back Lane. 106 money has been secured for improvements to the path on the recreation ground. The Big Lottery Fund and Brighter Borough have also provided funding. Two seats and a bench have been positioned.
Following discussion about hopes to use the field purchased by the PC for recreational activities, it is hoped that the PC will commit to a decision soon, if not, a funding stream available re rugby which is coming to an end very soon will be lost forever and will impact on the proposals. It was agreed to send word to the clerk stating that those present at this meeting support the aims of the interested parties and hope that the stage can be reached for them to be in a position to progress their funding bids.
Paul then introduced Adrian who is shadowing him. Adrian spoke about learning so much on Fete day which he attended as part of his qualification. He sits on Wigan and Leigh Youth Cabinet which comprises young people and councillors from different wards. The disability campaign recognises that it is difficult for young people with disabilities to get into work. There will be a debate in the House of Commons in November. Marlaine wished Adrian good luck with all his activities.
North West in Bloom/Britain in Bloom
Eileen said that Appley Bridge have been invited to the awards ceremony.

The AGM of Shevington and District in Bloom will be on 2nd. September at 7pm in The Plough.
Congratulations to all bloom groups from the CA. The district is blooming and so many people stop to comment.

Community Fete 2nd. August
There had been a meeting on 19th. An enjoyable and successful day in spite of the weather. Thanks to all, especially people who came to assist on the day for the first time.

Quiz Night; Friday 4th. July
Over £700 raised. Thanks to all. Some money earmarked for trees to commemorate WW1 to be planted  between 2014 and 18 around the district.*see below for detail.
New Year quiz probably on 30th January 2015

Lancashire Night/Achievement Awards
28th November in the Parish Rooms. Tony and friends will provide traditional Lancashire music plus dance music from the 70’s.Hotpot supper, bring your own refreshments. Tickets £8 with profits to “The Brick”.

First World War commemoration
A superb event which around 150 people of all ages attended between 10 and 11pm. On 4th. August at the War Memorial in the memorial gardens. Thanks to Jim, John, Louise Wade and Chris. There is an exhibition at the library which gives details researched about the names on the memorial. Text and pictures are available on the website. An A5 booklet may be produced.
*Jim has sourced proposed trees through WLCT and tree officer. The sessile oaks will be grown locally and will be planted with a root anchor.
Additional updates from those present

Barry spoke about four issues and has written two reports; one to the PC for their meeting on Thursday. Please contact if you would like a copy.
As a user of the service over the past months, Barry is concerned about the proposal to base the district nursing service at Frog Lane. There has been no patient consultation. More treatment at home with less time in hospital is an unrealistic strategy if the service is cut because of long term staff sickness leave and nurses leaving the service.

Burglaries around the district and thefts from sheds have been reported. It is important to report any incident, keep doors locked,upgrade security measures if necessary and support the vulnerable elderly. 

A reminder that 10th. October is the last day for Achievement Award nominations.

There will be a speaker from Manacare charity at the September meeting.

Eileen  said there had been a lack of enthusiasm to enter the best kept garden category via the gardening show. It is hoped to replace this with a scarecrow competition next year. 

Damian said the Beat It team will be in the district next week. Contact Mike if you have any areas to add to the list. 

Damian is taking part in the 10k run and welcomes sponsors.  Proceeds to Heartbeat.

Paul Collins acknowledges the work of all volunteers and groups in the area.

The Annual Parish Walk will take place on Monday 8th. September starting from the Methodist car park at 11am.

The meeting closed at 9pm.

Date and time of next meeting

Tuesday 30th. September 2014 in the Methodist Church lounge.
Tea, coffee and biscuits will be available prior to the meeting.

Contact details;

Chair Marlaine Whitham 01257 253055 marlaine@hotmail.co.uk
Secretary Sheila Milnes 01257 253735 sheila.milnes@gmail.com
Treasurer Jim Maloney 01257 253239  jwvjmaloney@hotmail.com
District Councillors; Paul.Collins@wigan.gov.uk   Mike m.crosby@wigan.gov.uk
Damian d.edwardson@wigan.gov.uk
More detail in notice board at the library.

